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Since the SDEIS was published, FHWA and WSDOT have identified a

Preferred Alternative that is most similar to Option A, but includes a

number of design refinements that minimize the effects presented in the

SDEIS. These refinements respond to comments made on the SDEIS

and to WSDOT’s work with many project stakeholders under Engrossed

Substitute Senate Bill (ESSB) 6392, which was passed by the

Washington State Legislature in 2010. See Chapter 2 of the Final EIS for

a description of the Preferred Alternative.

The Preferred Alternative includes modifications to the Montlake

Boulevard interchange and lid that would better accommodate transit.

With implementation of the Preferred Alternative, bus stops on the lid

would accommodate both eastbound and westbound buses, replacing

the current Montlake Freeway Transit Station stops for buses traveling

between the University District and the Eastside. The Montlake lid stop

would also function as a flyer stop during the off-peak periods so that

passengers could access the SR 520 buses traveling between the

eastside and downtown Seattle. University Link light-rail service,

expected to be operational in 2016, will accommodate some of the trips

that now use the bus stops. Please refer to the Final EIS for more

information on the Preferred Alternative and Chapter 8 of the Final

Transportation Discipline Report for an updated assessment, including

quantitative data, of how removal of the Montlake Freeway Transit

Station would affect transit service, rider travel times, and connections.

The Preferred Alternative would not include construction of any new

ramps in the Arboretum, and would remove both the existing Lake

Washington Boulevard ramps and the R.H. Thomson Expressway

ramps. Access to Lake Washington Boulevard by westbound SR 520

traffic would be moved to a new intersection located on the Montlake

Boulevard lid at 24th Avenue East.
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